
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF HOLLIGNTO PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2016 
AT 7.30PM IN THE RED LION, HOLLINGTON 
 
PRESENT Cllr J Sowerby, Cllr C Roome, Cllr J Polglass and Cllr C Ward, Mrs Janice Jackson (Acting 
Clerk)and two members of the public 
 
16/52  APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies were received from Cllr Bull (DCC) and PCSO Dales. 
 
16/53 DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS INTERESTS 
 
None 
 
16/54 APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE  MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 15TH AUGUST 
2016 
 
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 15th August 2016 were unanimously approved 
and signed by the Chair. 
 
16/55  APPOINTMENT OF NEW CLERK 
 
It was noted that there were no applicants at the moment although some interest had been 
expressed in the vacancy. 
 
16/56 CASUAL VACANCY 
 
It was noted that there was some interest in the vacancy and it RESOLVED to discuss this matter at 
the next meeting. 
 
16/57 SIR ROBERT COKES ALMHOUSES AND COKE EDUCATION CHARITY REPRESENTIATIVE 
 
Cllr Ward reported on his discussions with the Trust with whom he is due to meet shortly with a view 
to becoming the Parish Council’s Representative.   
 
16/58 ONGOING MATTERS 
 
Broadband – no further news 
Enforcement Officer  – continue to monitor 
Bulb Grant – form still to be obtained 
 
16/59 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
 
Cllr Ward gave details of his discussions with PCSO Dales who hopes to revive the Ashbourne 
Support Group shortly.  Cllr Ward spoke on his ideas as to how the scheme could work at Hollington 
and undertook to continue his discussions with PCSO Dales. 
 
16/60 VILLAGE PROJECT 
 
It was reported that the notice board at the bottom of the village has been removed.  Concerns were 
expressed about a rotting bench and a dangerous post.   



 
Maintenance of the village footpaths was again discussed and it was RESOLVED that the Acting Clerk 
enquire if the Parish is part of the DCC Minor Maintenance Scheme. 
 
16/61 FINACE 
 
The changes to the bank mandate are still to be completed. 
 
16/62 PLANNING 
 
16/00643/FUL Erection of detached double garage Old Hall Farmhouse Main Street – Concerns were 
expressed about inaccuracies in the application, the proximity of the proposal to the neighbours 
property, the impact the proposal would have on the neighbouring property, the impact the 
development would have on surface drainage, concerns that there are a large number of vehicles 
currently parking at the property for which there will no longer be room, there is poor visibility on to 
the lane where the property is situated.  The proposed development is considered to be out of 
keeping with other properties in the area 
 
16/0728/FUL Replacement dwelling School Farm Back Lane – No objections to this proposal but 
would not like to see development creep in the area. 
 
16/63 CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Correspondence was noted 
 
16/64 OTHER MATTERS 
 
Concerns were expressed that DDDC, despite a number of requests, had not removed a dead badger 
from the side of the road after an accident 
 
16/65 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
It was RESOLVED that the next meeting be held on Monday 12th December 2016 at 7.30pm at the 
Red Lion. 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50pm. 
 
 


